Vancouver DPAC

Chair

Rob Peregoodoff

chair@vancouverdpac.org

28 November 2017

The Honourable Rob Fleming, Minister of Education Dr Janet Fraser, Chair, Vancouver Board of Education The Honourable Gregor Robertson, Mayor, City of Vancouver

Via email

Dear sirs and madam,

On Thursday, November 23rd, 2017 during a General Meeting of the Vancouver District Parent Advisory Council (DPAC), the following motion was passed unanimously by the 23 PACs with official representation present. We call on each of you to do your utmost to expedite the Seismic Mitigation Program (SMP) with a return to the 2025 deadline following the prioritization in the motion.

Motion: Vancouver School Board District Parent Advisory Council requests that the Vancouver School Board and associated partners (Ministry of Education, City of Vancouver) expedite the Seismic Mitigation Program (SMP) with a return to a 2025 deadline instead of the amended 2030 deadline. To assist in achieving this target, DPAC urges the following prioritization:

- Speed -> all parents, children, and staff need to know there is progress towards all schools meeting the minimum safe designations for a significant seismic event. We urge all partners to allocate the required funding and expertise to deliberately and transparently work towards this deadline
- Resources -> DPAC recognizes that we have to work within a limited resource envelope so we urge fiscal prudence in allocating expenditures that meet SMP standards for the greatest number of schools within the shortest possible timeframe
- 3. Function and form -> unless there is conflict with priorities 1. and 2., DPAC does support the preservation of heritage facilities and schools as neighborhood hubs where possible. We urge each relevant parent group, through their local PAC, begin the process of establishing a consensus position now.

We look forward to a time when all students in Vancouver, and across British Columbia, are in seismically safe schools.



Rob Peregoodoff

Chair, Vancouver DPAC

cc:

John Lewis, interim VSB Superintendent Joy Alexander, vice-chair Vancouver Board of Education Carrie Bercic, VSB Trustee Fraser Ballantyne, VSB Trustee Ken Clement, VSB Trustee Lisa Dominato, VSB Trustee Estrellita Gonzalez, VSB Trustee Allan Wong, VSB Trustee Judy Zaichkowsky, VSB Trustee Dianne Turner, VSB Special Advisor Eugene Jeong, VSB Student Trustee Janson Ho, Director, Vancouver Project Office David Green, VSB Secretary-Treasurer Nancy Brennan, VSB Associate Superintendent Julie Pearce, VSB Associate Superintendent David Nelson, VSB Associate Superintendent Jim Meschino, Director of Facilities, VSB

Scott MacDonald, Deputy Minister of Education

Sadhu Johnston, Vancouver City Manager Paul Mochrie, Vancouver Deputy City Manager

Jen Mezei, BCCPAC President